
1

Assunta Ferrante

Subject: FW: [External] FW: 220 Dougton Rd. - Dougton Residences Corp. - 2/23/22 
Attachments: Ltr to City Public Meeting March 1 2022 Doughton Subdivision - Copy.pdf

Importance: High

From: Marco Filice (Liberty Development Corp.) <mfilice@libertydevelopment.ca>  
Sent: Thursday, February 24, 2022 8:38 AM 
To: Christina Bruce <Christina.Bruce@vaughan.ca> 
Subject: [External] FW: 220 Dougton Rd. ‐ Dougton Residences Corp. ‐ 2/23/22  
 
Hi Christina, 
Good day. 
I’m sure the Clerk already shared the letter with you but just in case, see below and enclosed as re concerns previously 
raised. 
 
Perhaps you may have some time to speak later today or tomorrow, about some options here? 
 
Thanks, 
Marco  

 
Marco Filice 
Liberty Development Corporation 
1 Steelcase Rd. W. | Unit 8 | Markham, ON L3R 0T3 
Tel: 905.731.8687 | Ext: 251 | Fax: 905.731.6826 
mfilice@libertydevelopment.ca | www.libertydevelopment.ca  
 

***This message is intended only for the addressee.  It may contain privileged or confidential information.  Any unauthorized disclosure is strictly prohibited.  If you 
have received this message in error, please notify us immediately so that we may correct our internal records.  Please then delete the original message.  Thank 
you.*** 
   
 

From: Marco Filice (Liberty Development Corp.)  
Sent: Wednesday, February 23, 2022 1:51 PM 
To: Robyn Rabinowitz <rrabinowitz@plazacorp.com>; Sebastian Mizzi <smizzi@signaturecommunities.ca> 
Subject: 220 Dougton Rd. ‐ Dougton Residences Corp. ‐ 2/23/22  
 

Good morning. 
 
Further to my conversations with Sebastian this past week, it appears there is still some push 
back from your team with respect to the setbacks and siting of the buildings.  We do want to 
continue discussions with yourselves and the City in hopes of negotiating a proposal that will 
work for both of our lands.  Because discussions are underway, the Owners have been advised 
by their advisors to file the attached letter for the upcoming Public Meeting on March 
1st.  Please take a look at it and we would be pleased to set up a meeting to continue working 
through the few issues that have been raised.  I trust we will be able to find common ground 
and wrap this up in a manner that is satisfactory to all parties.   Look forward to hearing back 
from you.  
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Sincerely,  
 

 
Marco Filice, SVP 
Liberty Development Corporation 
1 Steelcase Rd. W. | Unit 8 | Markham, ON L3R 0T3 
Tel: 905.731.8687 | Ext: 251 | Fax: 905.731.6826 
mfilice@libertydevelopment.ca | www.libertydevelopment.ca  
 

***This message is intended only for the addressee.  It may contain privileged or confidential information.  Any unauthorized disclosure is strictly prohibited.  If you 
have received this message in error, please notify us immediately so that we may correct our internal records.  Please then delete the original message.  Thank 
you.*** 
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 Project No. 2261 
February 22, 2022 
 
City of Vaughan 
Office of the City Clerk 
2141 Major Mackenzie Drive 
Vaughan, ON L6A1TA 
 
Dear Committee of the Whole: 
 
Re:  Public Meeting – March 1, 2022 

Draft Plan of Subdivision 19T-21V008, 216 – 220 Doughton Rd. 
 
And  
 
Re:  Site Plan Application DA.21.026, 216 – 220 Doughton Rd. 
 Zoning By-law Amendment Z.20.013, 216 – 220 Doughton Rd. 
 Official Plan Amendment OP.20.005, 216 – 220 Doughton Rd. 

 
We are writing on behalf of 1834371 Ontario Inc., the owners of the lands located at 180-
190 Maplecrete Rd. and 2951 Highway 7.   The 1834371 lands are immediately north of 
the above noted Draft Plan of Subdivision and accordingly we are currently reviewing 
this application in the context of both of our projects.   
 
We want to ensure that this Application provides for an efficient and comprehensive 
development for both properties.  In reviewing the Doughton Residences Corp. proposal, 
we wish to raise the following comments for discussion, which remain outstanding: 
 

1. It appears the setbacks being provided do not meet the 12.5 metre required 
standard to their northern property line for tower setbacks.  While we note that a 
tower is not currently contemplated on the 1834371 lands to the immediate north, 
our application is under review and subject to change.  We do not want to limit 
any redevelopment scenarios that could occur at this very preliminary stage of 
the review. 
 

2. While we have no problem generally with tall towers, we are concerned with the 
siting of their buildings and the impact the towers will have on the 1834371 
development’s public parks.  You need to review this in more detail.  We would 
also note that the Doughton Draft Plan of Subdivision does not provide for any 
public parkland.  We are concerned with this lack of parkland dedication and how 
that may impact the public realm. 
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3. The location of the servicing being proposed also needs to be reviewed in more 
detail.  It is our opinion that the services may create infrastructure challenges for 
neighbouring properties.  

 
We have had discussions directly with the Applicant for some time now and will continue 
reaching out to them to realize the potential of both development parcels.  We also look 
forward to continuing to work with the City to review the issues we have raised in more 
detail with a goal to achieving a development proposal for both lands that complement 
the existing area and planned vision for the VMC. 
 
Yours very truly, 
Bousfields Inc. 
 

 
Kate Cooper B.E.S, MCIP RPP 
 
/encl. 


















